To:       Mayor Christopher Taylor; Members, Ann Arbor City Council; Members, Ann Arbor Human Relations Committee
From:   Ruth Zweifler, ruthzw@gmail.com
Re:       Civilian Police Review Board
Date:    December 9, 2015
 
Establishment of the proposed Citizens’ Police Review Board has the potential to build a bridge that can unite all members of our community; however, I would like to preface my remarks with the hope that the document itself will be reviewed regularly and, when necessary, revised to better realize our expectations for a beloved community.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The document before you outlines steps to begin that journey.  Dispute resolution processes can provide the road map to move from an us/them world view to one that encourages everyone to work towards a community that assures the safety and well-being of all our members.
There are many details to be clarified as we work together towards this goal.  I would like to share a few of my concerns:
        The voice of the historically excluded, e.g. youth, poor, people of color, will be included and respected in the conversation.  
        Honesty and transparency must be the norm in all interactions between the public and the representatives of government.
        In addition to processing individual complaints we must identify and understand patterns and practices that undermine our common goal of safety and well-being.  A public report protocol - to be reviewed quarterly by police and committee – that documents incidents by race, gender, age, location, charge and disposition can inform decisions as we move towards the kind of future we envision.
 
The time for our community, our nation, our world to find new responses to old problems is now.

